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Minera Community Council (MCC) met at the Tyn y Capel on October 18th. 

Community speed checks on the Old Rd are on hold currently, following advice from Go 

Safe. If you are interested in being a community speed checker, please contact the Clerk. 

All equipment and full training will be provided. 

There will be a meeting on November 2nd at the Tyn y Capel, commencing at 7.30pm 

where speakers on We Mind the Gap, and the new National Park will present information. 

All are welcome. 

The broken gate off Ty Brith Lane onto the footpath to the Lead mines has been fixed.  

There were no reports of crime in the past month, and one incident of anti-social 

behaviour in Eversley court which has been reported to the Police. Damage to the 

weighbridge building at the quarry has been reported to North Wales Wildlife Trust. 

Minera’s Remembrance service will take place again this year, on Saturday November 

11th, at the War Memorial at the Bus Stop. Attendees should gather for an 1045am start. 

New fencing at Minera Hall has been erected, but doesn’t go round the whole perimeter, 

and it is still easy to get into the site. The owner has been informed. 

Resurfacing work at the Five Crosses junction will start at the end of the month. 

The broken fence on Minera Hall road still needs to be mended, to stop children playing 

on the bank there running straight into the road. Our Borough Councillor will continue to 

push this.  

A donation of £250 has been made to the Wales Air Ambulance. 

Our community Agent, Susanne, continues to provide support across the community to 

individuals, and via the Tuesday Coffee Companions group.  
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